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Dear Readers

We find great joy in bringing you the second issue of our journal for 2022. Although it has been a
concise time since our journal started to be indexed in the SCOPUS, it is rapidly increasing its posi-
tion among the journals in the field of general medicine.

Many cases, studies, research data and more are made available to you in this issue of our journal.
The second issue of the fifth volume includes 13 different studies, including two reviews, three
cases and one letter to the editor, as well as seven original research articles.

We would like to thank our writers, employees and editors who contributed to the formation of
this journal issue and wish you a pleasant reading experience.

See you in our next winter issue.

Mustafa Resat Dabak
Chief Editor



